
 

First Sunday of  
Lent 

Year A 
 

Fr. Brian McCann Administrator of Derriaghy Parish 
Parish Priest of Saint Luke’s, Twinbrook 

Contact Address: St Luke’s Presbytery, Twinbrook Rd, Dunmurry 
BT17 0RP 

Tel: 028 90619459 
Email:stlukes@downandconnor.org 

Derriaghy Parish is served by the  five  priests of the  
Pastoral Community 

Permanent Deacon: Reverend Kevin Webb 
  

Mass Times: in Saint Colman’s 
Saturday evening Vigil 6pm 

Sunday 12noon 
Tuesday 9.30am, Wednesday 9.30am, Friday 9.30am 

 
Mass Times in Saint Patrick’s 

First Thursday of Month 6.30pm 
Liturgy of the Word and Holy Communion remaining Thursdays at 

6.30pm 
 

Confessions: 
Saint Colman’s Saturday 5.15-5.45pm  

Fridays: after 9.30am Mass  
 

Baptisms:  
First Sunday of Month at 1.00pm   Celebrant: Deacon Kevin Webb 

Please contact the Parish Office to  
book preparation course and baptism 

 
Funerals: 

 By Arrangement:  Contact parish office or Fr. Brian 
 

Marriages:  
By Arrangement.-Six months notice must be given 

 Please contact Parish Office or Fr. Brian 
 

Contacting a Priest in an Emergency 
 Contact the Parish Office on 02892 660073 

or Father Brian on 02890 619459 
 

 Parish Office Hours 
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 9.00am-12noon 

Derriaghy Parish Pastoral Council 
Contact: email-derriaghy@downandconnor.org 

   Website: www.derriaghycatholicparish.org 
 

 
Parish Finance 

Last weekend’s Offertory Promise Collection came to £898.07 
(envelopes £658.07), (loose plate £240.00) 

Sincere thanks to those  who support their parish! 

Parish Centre Maintenance Collection £452.43 

Monthly Stipend will be taken up at Masses this weekend 
Counters for this coming week: Team  7 

 
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament in Saint Colman’s 

Wednesday 10am to 9pm, Friday 10am to 6pm 
 

Please Note: Mass times for the week in 3rd Column  

 

Requiescant in Pace 

Recently deceased 
 

Anniversaries:  
 

Marie Kane (12:00), Sadie Frazer 
Warren Lockhart, Danny Creggan, Rita Gracey 

Mary Conlan, William McDermott, Harry Walsh 
Dee Lavery, Jin & Jen Connolly, Harry Connolly 

Anne Marie Rooney, Roisin Slevin, Mary Brigid Quill,  
 

 The Parish Safeguarding Committee: 
 

Since 2006 the Parish Safeguarding Committee (PSC) has been active within 
our Parish. The main role of the PSC is to create a SAFE ENVIRONMENT for 
children, young people, vulnerable adults, volunteers and church personnel with-
in the Parish. To this end all volunteers must undergo vetting and regular safe-
guarding training appropriate to their role. The Diocese of Down and Conor 
takes seriously all concerns, suspicions and allegations of child or vulnerable 
adult abuse made against any member of the clergy, staff or volunteers. If you 
have a concern or suspicion that you wish to raise or if you wish to make an al-
legation of abuse you may do so by contacting one or other of the following 
agencies - The PSNI, Social Services, the NSPCC or the Church, through the 
Diocesan Designated Liaison Person. Further information about the protection 
of children, young people and vulnerable adults within the Parish and the Dio-
cese along with contact details for the above agencies can be found in the safe-
guarding leaflets now available in the front porch of the Church. 

Church Banners –  
Simple felt banners have added a much needed splash of colour to the interior of our church 
of late, and more banners need to be made for various times in the Liturgical Cycle. If you 
feel you could be of assistance in any way; from design, to cutting out materials, to machine 
or hand stitching, please email the Parish Pastoral Council at der-
riaghyppc@downandconnor.org, or give your details to a member of the Parish Pastoral 
Council or to Celine in the office.  
 

Parish of Derriaghy   (a parish within the Derriaghy-Colin Pastoral Community) 

 

 PARISH CELEBRATION OF THE SACRAMENTS  
Sacrament of Confirmation 
Tuesday 24th March 11am 

Sacrament of First  Confession 
Wednesday 4th March 1.15pm 

Sacrament of First Holy Communion 
Saturday 16th May 10am 

Please keep the children, their parents, sponsors, teachers 
and school-staff in your prayers in the coming weeks 

REGISTRATION FOR CHILDREN’S LITURGY 

Children’s Liturgy within the parish will recommence today Sunday 1st March at the 
12pm Mass. Children from Primary 1 to Primary 4 are welcome to attend. In order to com-

ply with Diocesan safeguarding requirements, parents who would like their children to 
attend will need to complete a registration form which can be found in the front porch of 

the church or downloaded from the parish website.  

 
SAINT COLMAN’S PRIMARY SCHOOL 

109 Queensway, Lambeg  Principal: Mr Stephen Baine tel; 02892678908 

LITTLE OAKS PRE-SCHOOL PLAYGROUP 

111 Queensway Lambeg  Principal: Ms Denise Ui Chathmhaoi tel: 02892605090 

 

MASSES IN THE DERRIAGHY-COLIN  
PASTORAL COMMUNITY DURING THIS WEEK 

Please note: there will be no 10am Mass on Tuesday morn-
ing in St. Luke’s in in order to facilitate the preparations 

for Confirmation which will take place at 11am 
In addition mass will be celebrated in St. Patrick’s Church, 

Barnfield Road on Thursday evening at 6.30pm 
  

 

Special Belfast Christmas Pilgrimage  to the Holy Land  €1,899 and 20th Ju-
ly for 8 nights €1,725 Taking in Bethlehem, Jerusalem Mount Tabor , Cana, 
Nazareth, Jericho, River Jordan,  Dead Sea and Sea of Galilee. Contact James 
Treacy 00353860572216 or 0035361921470 or office 0035318783111 ex Dublin 

 
 

BETHANY BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT GROUP 

Members of the Bethany Group attend funerals, visit the homes 

of the bereaved, pray for and with families, and offer a listening 
ear to those who are experiencing a bereavement 

A ‘drop-in’ facility operates on the last Thursday of each month 

7-8pm in the lounge  of the Parish Centre. 
Alternatively  you can contact Bethany Group on 

07555194939 

 
 

 

 
WHY NOT TAKE TIME TO REFLECT ON 

 BECOMING  A PRIEST? 
Vocations Retreat 

6th-8th March  
Speak to the Vocations Director in Confidence 

Come to the Vocations Retreat in Drumalis Retreat 
House, Larne 

Contact Fr. Kevin at vocationsdo@wnandconnor.org or 
call 0289061567 

 

 

Lenten Mission 
‘Say it to God: Reimagining Prayer this Lent’ 
Over three evenings from March 3-5, Fathers Dar ren 
Brennan, Conor McGrath and Damian McCaughan will 
preach on the theme of prayer in the Catholic Chaplaincy 
at Queen’s University, Elmwood Avenue.  Talks take 
place from 7pm to 7.30pm followed by Holy Hour.  Con-
fessions available.  All welcome. 

. 

 

 

 

 

 

EARLY MORNING MASS FOR LENT 

Saint Michael’s Church, Finaghy Road North- 7am 
(Monday to Friday.) 

WELCOMING FATHER PAUL 
This weekend, we the parishioners of Derriaghy wel-
come Fr Paul to the 6pm Mass in Saint Colman’s at 

which he will be the chief celebrant.  We gather to give 
thanks for his nine years of priestly ministry in this par-
ish, and will have an opportunity to acknowledge it at 

Mass, and following in St. Colman’s Primary School.  
We are delighted also to welcome his family and friends 
who join him for this celebration.  A particular to the 

ministers and members of the   congregations of Harmo-
ny Hill Presbyterian Church and St. Columba’s, Derryv-

olgie.  We are delighted at their presence. During the 
celebration of this evening’s Mass, representatives of 
many of the parish groups and organisations will take an 

active part; they represent the wide variety of forms of 
pastoral outreach within Derriaghy Parish.  We are par-
ticularly happy to welcome the choir, pupils and staff 

from Saint Colman’s Primary School and their parents 
and family members. As we gather as the family of Der-

riaghy Parish, we pray for God’s continued blessing on 
Father Paul.  We pray that he may enjoy good health and 
fulfilment as he prepares to take up ministry again within 

our diocese. 

 

What Are You Doing For Lent? 
This year why not travel with Jesus as he enters into his 
passion?  ‘No Greater Love’ is a  Lenten programme, 
based around a series of short films shot on location in 
the Holy Land.   Over five weeks we are given the op-
portunity to walk step-by-step with Jesus through the 
scriptures from the garden of Gethsemane to Mount Cal-
vary.  The short films are presented by Edward Sri who 
leads us on a biblical pilgrimage that reveals Christ’s 
amazing love for us.  At each session there will be the 
opportunity to pray and talk together as members of our 
Parish Family.  The programme runs for 5 sessions over 
the five weeks of Lent, and is being  offered in two par-
ishes, namely St. Anne’s Parish on a Monday evening at 
7.30pm and  Christ the Redeemer on a Wednesday 
morning at 10.30am.   Both events will take place in the 
church, and if you are unable to attend a session in any 
given week, feel free to attend the additional session in 
the other church.  The programme begins on Monday 2nd 
March for St Anne’s and Wednesday 4th March for 
Christ the Redeemer and both conclude in the week be-
fore Holy  

 

First Saturday Devotion of Reparation as requested by Our Lady of Fatima will 
take place in St Josephôs Church, Killough, Chapel Street, BT30 7QJ 
on Saturday 7th March : Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 8.30am; Sacra-
ment of Reconciliation from 8.30 to 9.45am; Rosary of the Blessed Virgin Mary at 
9.00am; Meditation on the Mysteries of the Rosary at 9.30am, Holy Sacrifice of 
the Mass at 10.00am.  

 

23rd Antrim Scouts are having a quiz night in the Parish centre on Friday 
13th March from 8pm. Entry is £5 per head BYO. Please come along and 
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